
We are thrilled to announce that the African Youth Growth Foundation (AYGF) has been 
awarded a contract as a third-party monitor by the NG-CARES organisation. On June 15, 2023, 
our NGO was chosen to undertake two rounds of monitoring exercises in Ekiti, Ondo, and Osun 
states over the course of one year. This contract was granted to AYGF based on our proven 
expertise and commitment to ensuring transparency and accountability in developmental 
initiatives.

The Federal CARES (COVID-19 Action Recovery and Economic Stimulus) Support Unit 
recognised the vital role of third-party monitors in evaluating and reporting on the progress 
and impact of their programmes. AYGF's selection as a trusted partner reflects our solid track 
record in effectively assessing project implementation and providing reliable insights.

As third-party monitors, our responsibilities encompass conducting comprehensive 
assessments, data collection, and analysis. We will closely collaborate with the Federal CARES 
Support Unit to evaluate Z zthe effectiveness and efficiency of their interventions aimed at 
mitigating the socio-economic impact of the COVID-19 pandemic in the selected states. Our 
findings and recommendations will contribute to informed decision-making, ensuring that 
resources are optimally utilised and outcomes are aligned with the desired objectives.

This contract award is a testament to the AYGF's unwavering commitment to promoting good 
governance, accountability, and sustainable development. Our team of highly skilled 
professionals, equipped with the necessary technical expertise and knowledge, is prepared to 
carry out these monitoring exercises with utmost diligence and integrity.
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We express our gratitude to the NG-CARES organisation for entrusting us with this crucial 
role. This collaboration presents an excellent opportunity for AYGF to further contribute to 
the socio-economic development of Ekiti, Ondo, and Osun states. We remain dedicated to 
upholding the highest standards of professionalism and ensuring that the monitoring 
exercises are conducted in line with international best practises.

We look forward to the positive impact that our partnership with the Federal CARES Support 
Unit will bring about. Stay tuned for further updates on our monitoring activities and the 
progress we make in advancing transparency and accountability in development projects.
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